TOWN OF HAMILTON
REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING
TUESDAY, AUGUST 10, 2021
APPROVE MINUTES

Chairman Blaine Lee called the August board meeting to order at 7:37 p.m. on Tuesday, August 10, 2021 and the Pledge of Allegiance followed.
ROLL CALL:  Chairman Blaine Lee, Supervisors Kevin Hoyer and Paul Degenhardt, Treasurer Katie Reding and Clerk Sara Schultz were present.
MINUTES:  The clerk read the minutes from the July board meeting and they were approved as read by motion made by Degenhardt and supported with a second by Hoyer.  Motion carried
AGENDA:  Lee read through the agenda which was approved by Hoyer and Degenhardt.  Motion passed. There was no public comment.
PICNIC LICENSE:  An application for a picnic license was received by Mississippi Mayhem.  The dates of their event are September 10 – 12th, 2021 and will be held at the La Crosse Interstate Fairgrounds.  Lee motioned to approve this request while Hoyer seconded.  Upon voice vote, motion carried.
UPDATES ON NEW TOWN HALL SITE:  Lee said the attorneys have been working on the survey map with the appropriate parties and will be finalizing it soon. Financing with the Union State Bank will be discussed again by the end of September.  Engineer Jeremy Tomesh is beginning to accept bids and the plan is to start building next spring.  The board will start the 2022 budget in September once we receive our levy and other budget figures.
EMPLOYEE HANDBOOK:  A rough draft of the employee handbook has been emailed to the board members for their review.  Hoyer motioned to table approving it until our next board meeting so everyone has a chance to make any needed revisions and Degenhardt seconded.  Motion carried.
ROAD AND RECYCLING REPORT:  The roadcrew has been working on a lot of washouts due to all of the rain we have had.  It was suggested that the answering machine message at the town hall include the dispatch telephone number, if there is a road emergency.  The recycling center has been running smoothly but since La Verne is leaving for California in November and Tegan and Billy will be returning to school, we may need to hire another employee.
FINANCIAL REPORT:  Treasurer Reding handed out the financial reports which were approved by Hoyer and seconded by Lee.  Motion carried.  We will transfer money in September to the maintenance fund. Hoyer moved to pay the bills and Degenhardt seconded the motion.  Carried.  The WTA workshop meetings are scheduled in September at various locations.  The clerk will register once we know who will be attending.  The September meeting will be rescheduled to Wednesday, September 8th at 7:30 p.m. due to a conflict with another county meeting and our first budget meeting will be at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, September 22nd.  Meeting was adjourned by motion made by Lee at 9:10 p.m. and supported with a second by Hoyer.
                                                                                                             _________________________
                                                                                                             Sara Schultz, Clerk
                                              

